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Note: This newsletter is one section of the Bryant’s Maritime Consulting website.  Visit the site 
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retaining Dennis Bryant directly.  Much of the highlighted text in this newsletter constitutes links to 
Internet sites providing more detailed information.  Links on this page may be in PDF format. 
Comments on these postings are encouraged and may be made by email to the editor or by 
going to the blog page on the website and clicking the envelope that appears at the end of each 
posting.  Be aware that the daily newsletter is a single posting, even though it contains a number 
of individual items.  Yield to temptation; it may never pass your way again.  
 

EPA – 2013 VGP continued indefinitely  

 
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) issued an Update stating that 

the 2013 Vessel General Permit (VGP) will not be reissued prior to its 18 
December 2018 expiration date, but will be administratively continued and 
remain in effect until a new permit is issued.  Owners and operators of vessels 
operating under the administratively continued permit are expected to comply 
with the terms and conditions of that permit until the new permit is issued and 
enters into effect.  (10/10/18) [https://www.epa.gov/npdes/vessels-vgp]. 

 
USCG – Alternative Compliance Program  

  The US Coast Guard issued Change 3 to Navigation and Vessel 
Inspection Circular (NVIC) 02-95, the Alternative Compliance Program (ACP).  
The primary purpose of the change is to align the ACP with applicable IMO 
instruments.  Additionally, the change incorporates various policies and related 
provisions consistent with the Commandant’s Final Action Memo on the sinking 
of the SS El Faro.  NVIC 02-95, CH-3 (10/2/18) 
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[https://www.dco.uscg.mil/Portals/9/DCO%20Documents/5p/5ps/NVIC/1995/
n2-95ch3.pdf]. 

 
USCG – Maritime Commerce Strategic Outlook  

  The US Coast Guard issued its Maritime Commerce Strategic Outlook.  
The document outlines the Commandant’s long-term vision to support and grow 
maritime commerce in the United States.  The three major elements of the policy 
are: (1) facilitation of lawful trade and travel on secure waterways; (2) 
modernization of aids to navigation and other mariner information systems; and 
(3) transformation of workforce capacity and partnerships.  (10/11/18) 
[https://media.defense.gov/2018/Oct/05/2002049100/-1/-
1/1/USCG%20MARITIME%20COMMERCE%20STRATEGIC%20OUTLOOK-
RELEASABLE.PDF]. 

 
Join my mailing list  

  If you are not receiving my almost daily electronic newsletter and 
would like to have it sent directly to your email inbox, please send me an email, 
or see below: 
 

    

 
 

If you have questions regarding the above items or are interested in advertising in this newsletter, please 
contact the editor: 
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